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* * * * * 

Today's video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iTbtzCLabhA

KCPHD channel:  
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCyQzBwJLbkLj7WueKJ5w7mQ/
* * * * * 

Good afternoon, it's Dr. Larson talking about COVID-19.  

First, I want to talk about vaccines a little bit.  I will also 
speak about the Delta variant and why recommendations have 
changed (people may think goalposts have changed as a result).  I
will also talk about school reopenings.  

We currently have increasing numbers of COVID-19 in Kittitas 
County.  For the most part, the people being hospitalized in our 
county, and in Washington state as a whole, are unvaccinated.  
Vaccines are still working as they were designed for COVID-19, to
keep people out of the hospital and from dying.  

We did have our first COVID-19 vaccinated person hospitalized at 
KVH this past week; they're doing better.  The vaccine is not 
perfect, so there is some breakthrough, but for the most part, 
people who receive the vaccine are not being hospitalized and are
not dying of COVID-19.   The vaccine is working as it was 
designed.  

Moderna has some new data that shows people who received the 
vaccine still have antibodies at six months (meaning the vaccine 
is working).  While there's discussion about whether people need 
boosters or additional doses (we do not know), we do know that 
the vaccines are keeping people out of the hospital, and from 
dying.  

The Pfizer vaccine has an effectiveness rate of 90%, Moderna has 
an effectiveness rate of about 93%, and Johnson & Johnson has an 
effectiveness rate that is lower, but still about 63% effective, 
to people keep from ending up in the hospital and/or dying from 
the Delta variant of COVID-19.  

So, the vaccines are still working.  Yes, we are having some 



breakthrough, but they are still keeping people out of the 
hospital and from dying, as they were designed to do.  

We are still stuck at about 50% of the people in Kittitas County 
who have been vaccinated.  That means that the 50% of you who 
have not been vaccinated are at risk of getting COVID-19.  More 
than 90% of the cases in Washington state involve the Delta 
variant, which is much more infectious.  If you are still 
unvaccinated, that virus is going to find you and you will get 
COVID-19.  

The good news is that you can still get vaccinated.  There are a 
lot of places to receive the vaccine.  You can go to your own 
clinic, or a pharmacy.  We are also having some pop-up clinics in
the county.  

There are other Public Health problems in the United States, 
other than COVID-19.  We have had increasing rates of narcotic 
overdose.  On August 31, it's International Opioid Overdose 
Awareness Day, and we'll be having a pop up clinic where vaccines
will be available.  That will take place at the Methodist Church 
between 1:00 PM and 4:00 PM.  

Please consider being vaccinated at one of the many places 
available.  We do not want you in the hospital or to die of 
COVID-19 

In the next couple of weeks, if we're fortunate, I expect that 
COVID-19 disease rates will first go up, and then back down.  We 
saw that happen in England and India, although we don't 
understand the science behind that.  The rates have now gone down
in those countries, and they didn't see as many hospitalizations 
and deaths and that is what we hope to have happen in Washington 
state as well.  

Schools are reopening.  As you know the masking guidance has 
changed.  Initially, masks were optional for those people 12 and 
older who were vaccinated.  But the Delta variant is much more 
infectious, and we're seeing transmission in children now.  In 
the United States, 20% of the cases last week occurred in people 
under the age of 18.  

So as we start school next month, Governor Inslee and the 
Secretary of Health in Washington state have signed a law that 
masks will be mandatory in all K-12 schools, whether vaccinated 
or not.  I think that's a good place to start because I think we 
need to protect kids.  We need to have our rates come down.  



I know there are other problems with masking, for example it 
being difficult for kids who are learning how to talk to not see 
people's faces.  We will have to deal with those things.  

Please don't complain to your school boards about this policy. 
instead, reach out to the governor if you're not happy and want 
to tell people how you feel.  

I'm concerned about large gatherings because rates are going up. 
We've had positive cases from Watershed, Jazz in the Valley, and 
from weddings and funerals that have occurred in Kittitas County.
All because we have a much more categories variant.  The key, 
really, is being vaccinated.  It's not the goalposts are 
changing, but that the various is changing.  With more people 
vaccinated, there are fewer people to infect and fewer 
opportunities for it to mutate into an even more deadly strain.  

Be safe.  Be kind to others.  Everyone has an opinion about 
COVID-19 and about what is happening.  Try to be a good listener.
Take care.  Thanks.  

* * * * *
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